TWIN FALLS SCHOOL DISTRICT NO. 411 SCHOOL BOARD MEETING

Special Board Meeting 201 Main Avenue West, Twin Falls May 17, 2017

AGENDA

The Board of Trustees of Twin Falls School District No. 411, Twin Falls County, State of Idaho, will meet in a special board meeting at 7:30 a.m., Wednesday, May 17, 2017 at the Twin Falls District Office Board room located at 201 Main Avenue West, Twin Falls, Idaho.

The agenda for the meeting is as follows:

- I. Call to Order
- II. Approval of Agenda
- III. Consent Calendar
 - A. Approval of Administrator Contract
 - B. Approval of New Teacher Contracts
 - C. Approval of Certified Personnel Retirements
 - D. Approval of Certified Personnel Resignations
 - E. Approval of New Classified Employees
 - F. Approval of Classified Personnel Retirement
 - G. Approval of Classified Personnel Resignations
 - H. Approval of New Extra Curricular Employees
 - I. Approval of Extra Curricular Resignations
- IV. Budget and Finance
 - A. Information Items:
 - 1. Collective Bargaining Agreement Language Review
 - B. Action Items:
 - 1. Collective Bargaining Agreement Ratification
- V. Adjourn

Michelle Lucas, Clerk

POSTED: May 15, 2017

Administration Offices
Twin Falls County Courthouse

P 208.733.6900 F 208.733.2895 www.tfsd.k12.id.us



OUR MISSION is to maintain a balanced approach while providing leadership, guidance and quality, customer-driven human resource services to support Twin Falls School District employees.

Date: May 16, 2017

To: Dr. Wiley Dobbs, Superintendent of Schools

Twin Falls School District Board of Trustees

From: Sonia DeLeon, Human Resource Manager

Re: Administrative Contract – 2017-2018

The Human Resource Department recommends to the Superintendent and the Twin Falls School District Board of Trustees the approval of the following administrative position for the 2017-2018 school year.

• Ryan Bowman, Director of Educational Technology and Operations at District Office

NEW CERTIFIED EMPLOYEES - 2017-2018

			Years of
<u>Name</u>	School	Position Hired For	<u>Experience</u>
Charles Day	Oregon Trail Elementary	5th Grade	1
Joshua Larson	South Hills Middle School	Transitions	1



P 208.733.6900 F 208.733.6987 www.tfsd.org

WILEY J. DOBBS, PH.D. SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS

Date: May 16, 2017

To: Dr. Wiley Dobbs, Superintendent of Schools

Twin Falls School District Board of Trustees

From: Sonia DeLeon, Human Resource Manager

Re: Certified Retirements – 2017-2018

The following certified employees have submitted their retirement letter resigning their position for the 2017-2018 school year:

- Sharon Behrens, Counselor at Morningside Elementary School
- Stacey Behrens, Math Teacher at Twin Falls High School
- Rene Freeman, Kindergarten Teacher .50 FTE at Morningside Elementary

The Human Resource Department recommends to the Superintendent and the Board of Trustees that we accept these resignations.



P 208.733.6900 F 208.733.6987 www.tfsd.org

WILEY J. DOBBS, PH.D. SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS

Date: May 16, 2017

To: Dr. Wiley Dobbs, Superintendent of Schools

Twin Falls School District Board of Trustees

From: Sonia DeLeon, Human Resources Manager

Re: Certified Resignations

The following certified employees have submitted their resignation letter resigning their position for the 2017-2018 school year:

- Susie Kapeleris, Teacher- Special Education at South Hills Middle School
- Kay Crittenden, Teacher Kindergarten at Pillar Falls Elementary School
- Hillary Johnston, School Psychologist at Support Services
- Jessica Porter, Teacher Kindergarten at Harrison Elementary School
- Shawn Jones, Teacher Gifted & Talented at Sawtooth Elementary School

The Human Resource Department recommends to the Superintendent and the Board of Trustees that we accept these resignations.



Twin Falls School District #411 201 Main Ave. W

Twin Falls, ID 83301

P 208.733.6900 F 208.733.6987 www.tfsd.org

WILEY J. DOBBS, PH.D. SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS

Date: May 16, 2017

To: Dr. Wiley J. Dobbs, Superintendent of Schools

Twin Falls School District Board of Trustees

From: Sonia DeLeon, Human Resources Manager

Re: New Classified Employees –2016-2017 or 2017-2018

It's the recommendation of the Human Resources Department to the Superintendent and the Twin Falls School District Board of Trustees that these individuals listed below are approved for hiring for the 2016-2017 or 2017-2018 school year:

Kathleen Kennedy	Online Coordinator at South Hills Middle School – 2017-2018
Bridgett Willett	Speech Language Pathologist Assistant at Support Services – 2017-2018
Larry Rodriguez, Sr	Head Custodian at Oregon Trail Elementary – 2016-2017
Rachel Hardy	Paraeducator – Alternative Aide at Bridge Academy – 2016-2017

The individuals listed below are current employees that have been accepted for a transfer within the district for the 2017-2018 school year.

2017-2018

<u>NAME</u> <u>POSITION</u>

Chelsea Reichel Speech Language Pathologist Assistant at Support Services		
Leia Trammel Online Coordinator at South Hills Middle School		
David Thompson Food Service Kitchen Manager at South Hills Middle School		

All are in the process of completing the necessary consent, I-9's, drug free work place form etc., and have met the criteria to become employees of the Twin Falls School District.

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me.



P 208.733.6900 F 208.733.6987 www.tfsd.org

WILEY J. DOBBS, PH.D. SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS

Date: May 16, 2017

To: Dr. Wiley Dobbs, Superintendent of Schools

Twin Falls School District Board of Trustees

From: Sonia DeLeon, Human Resources Manager

Re: Classified Retirement

The following certified employee has submitted her retirement letter resigning her position for the 2017-2018 school year:

• Glenda Skeen, Food Service Kitchen Manager at Magic Valley High School

The Human Resource Department recommends to the Superintendent and the Board of Trustees that we accept this resignation.



Twin Falls School District #411 201 Main Ave. W

Twin Falls, ID 83301

P 208.733.6900 F 208.733.6987 www.tfsd.org

WILEY J. DOBBS, PH.D. SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS

Date: May 16, 2017

To: Dr. Wiley Dobbs, Superintendent of Schools

Twin Falls School District Board of Trustees

From: Sonia DeLeon, Human Resources Manager

Re: Classified Resignations

The following classified employees have submitted their resignation letter resigning their position for the 2016-2017 or the 2017-2018 school year:

Name	Position	School
Brennan Hack	Paraeducator – Behavior – 2017-2018	Canyon Ridge High School
Casie King	Paraeducator – 2016-2017	Perrine Elementary School

The Human Resources Department recommends to the Superintendent and the Board of Trustees that we accept these resignations.



ענסק/אן/ seonosey uewnų אמן pajedej Twin Falls School District #411 201 Main Ave. W Twin Falls, ID 83301

P 208.733.6900 F 208.733.6987 www.tfsd.org

WILEY J. DOBBS, PH.D. SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS

Date: May 16, 2017

To: Dr. Wiley J. Dobbs, Superintendent of Schools

Twin Falls School District Board of Trustees

From: Sonia DeLeon, Human Resources Manager

Re: Extra -Curricular Employees

It is the recommendation of the Human Resources Department to the Superintendent and the Twin Falls School District Board of Trustees that these individuals listed below are approved for hiring and a supplementary contract or employment letter be issued for the 2016-2017 or 2017-2018 school year.

If you have any questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Joseph Bartley	Track Coach – 8 th Grade Boys – 2016-2017	O'Leary Middle School
Jayleen Love	Cheer Assistant Coach – 2017-2018	Robert Stuart Middle School
Matthew Coleman	Football Coach – 8 th – 2017-2018	South Hills Middle School
Dennis Gilbert	Football Coach – 8 th – 2017-2018	Robert Stuart Middle School
William Rutherford	Football Coach – 7 th Assistant – 2017-2018	Robert Stuart Middle School



P 208.733.6900 F 208.733.6987 www.tfsd.org

WILEY J. DOBBS, PH.D. SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS

Date: May 16, 2017

To: Dr. Wiley J. Dobbs, Superintendent of Schools

Twin Falls School District Board of Trustees

From: Sonia DeLeon, Human Resources Manager

Re: Extra-Curricular Resignations

The following employees have submitted their resignation letter resigning their position for the 2017-2018 school year:

- Dennis Gilbert Assistant Football Coach at Twin Falls High School
- Zachary Abels Head Golf Coach at Canyon Ridge High School
- Shelby Williams Football Coach 7th at Robert Stuart Middle School
- Angie Carter Wellness Coordinator District Wide

The Human Resources Department recommends to the Superintendent and the Twin Falls School District Board of Trustees that we accept these resignations.